Hartnell Community College District
and
International Union of Operating Engineers, Stationary Local No. 39

Amendment to June 16, 2021, Memorandum of Understanding Regarding
Effects/Impacts From COVID-19 Campus Closure and Reopening of all Campus Sites

Whereas, on June 16, 2021, the Hartnell Community College District (“District”) and the
International Union of Operating Engineers, Stationary Local No. 39 (“L-39”), agreed to a
Memorandum of Understanding regarding the effects and impacts on the terms and conditions
of employment during the period of the COVID-19 Shelter-in-Place order and subsequent
reopening of all campus worksites;

Whereas, the June 16, 2021, Memorandum of Understanding provides for the payment to each
eligible unit member of a one-time stipend in the amount of $2,250.00 dollars, the amount of
which was based upon information available to the parties at that time;

Whereas, based upon the consideration of new information, the parties wish to increase the
amount of the one-time stipend;

Now therefore, the District and L-39 hereby agree to amend the June 16, 2021, Memorandum
of Understanding to increase the amount of the one-time stipend from $2,250.00 per eligible

unit member to $2,500.00 dollars per eligible unit member. All other terms of the June 16,
2021, Memorandum of Understanding shall remain unchanged.
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Superintendent/Prestdent Business Manager
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Linda Beam Charlie Solt
Interim Vice President of Human Resources Director of Public Employees
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Chris Kalmar
Business Representative
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